
Parishes of  

St. Viator, Dauphin 

Corpus Christi, Winnipegosis 

St. Viator’s Parish 
307 Whitmore Avenue East  PO Box 250                                
Dauphin, Manitoba   R7N 2V1 
Phone (204) 638-4892 
Fax (204) 638-5979          http://www.stviator.ca 
 

**Office Hours:  
Tuesday-Thursday  8:30am-Noon, 1:00-4:00pm 
 

Weekend Mass Schedule:  
Saturday at 7:30pm, St. Viator’s 
Sunday at 10:15am, St. Viator’s  
Sunday at 2:00pm, Corpus Christi  
 
Bulletin Submissions:  Submit church related                  
announcements to the office by Wednesday morning to 
be in that week’s bulletin. 

Pastor: Reverend Michel Nault 
Phone #: 1-204-960-6059                                                                                      
E-mail address: micheljnault@gmail.com 
Administrative Assistant: Christine Letain   
Email: stviator@wcgwave.ca 
Catechism Co-ordinator:  
Email: st.viatorscatechism@gmail.com 
Stewardship Coordinator:  Laverne Hudson  
Email: lvhudson3@gmail.com 
Caretaker:  Kyler Tencha 
Baptisms: Baptism Preparation Classes: By appointment.  
        Please call parish office to register. 
Corpus Christi Parish contact Jo Bunka for Baptism            
Preparation. 
Baptisms will be held by scheduled appointments. 
Marriage: Minimum Six months noticed required.  Couples 
must be practising members of our Parish. Call the Parish 
Office to arrange a meeting with the priest. 
Ministry of Presence (The St. Luke Society) If you or    
someone you know is unable to attend Mass and would like to 
receive Holy Communion, please contact the parish office. 
Families and friends of parishioners are welcome to call on 
their behalf. 

Prayer for Priests and Priestly Vocations 
Heavenly Father, please grant to Your faithful servants, the 

grace and strength to carry out Your mission for the church each 
day. Keep our priests close to You and continue to inspire them 
to serve others in Your Holy Name. Please help to inspire men 

who are called to a priestly vocation to answer  
Your call and participate in the fullness that You have planned 

for them.  Amen. 

 

3rd Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 January 21 & 22, 2023 

*Schedule Subject to Change 
 
Mon Jan 23:  Office Closed 
 (Hebrews 9.15, 24-28) Gospel: Mark 3.22-30 
 
Tues Jan 24: 7:00pm Adult Faith Formation: THE CHOSEN, 
 Season 3 
 (Hebrews 10.1-10) Gospel: Mark 3.31-35 
 
Wed Jan 25: 6:30pm Mass: Courage, strength & good health 
 for Don Morgan, req Irene & Don  
 7:00pm Confirmation Class  
 (Acts 22.3-16) Gospel: Mark 16.15-18 
  
Thurs Jan 26: 8:30am Perogy Bee prep 

 NO MASS 
 (2 Timothy 1.1-8) Gospel: Luke 10.1-9 
  
Fri Jan 27: 8:30am Perogy Bee 
 10:30am Mass at Winnipegosis PCH: For all residents 
 and caregivers 
 6:00pm Adoration & Divine Mercy 
 7:00pm Mass: God’s graces for Marilyn Plawicki & 
 family, req Bible Study Group 
 (Hebrews 10.32-39) Gospel: Mark 4.26-34 
 
Sat Jan 28: 6:30pm Confession 
 7:30pm Mass: For the birthdays of Jovi, Daday, Nenita 
 & Kaitlyn  
 (Hebrews 11.1-2, 8-19) Gospel: Mark 4.35-41 
 
Sun Jan 29: 9:15am Confession 
 10:15am Mass at St. Viator’s: +Kochuvareed Nalpadan, 
 req Rosily & Joy Frett 
 2:00pm Mass at Corpus Christi: For all parishioners 
 and youth of both parishes 
 (Zephaniah 2.3; 3.12-13, 1 Corinthians 1.26-31)  
 Gospel: Matthew 5.1-12 



Reflections on the Sunday Readings:  

 

There are times in our lives when we may be called to pitch in, to join others in a 

task, and we’d rather not be asked. We’re comfortable with the status quo; or we 

might not get along with some of the people involved; or we’re being stretched     

beyond what we think are our limits. Should we let our 

fear and reluctance decide for us? Today’s readings say 

no!  

Both the first reading and the Gospel speak of a people 

being drawn from darkness to light, from death to life. 

What an apt image for the call of discipleship—Jesus    

calling his first followers from the darkness of their 

known lives into the light of discipleship in the kingdom. 

James and John overcame any fear or reluctance and    

trusted that God would give them whatever they needed to 

follow Jesus.  

In the second reading, St. Paul urges us to put aside our differences and work      

collectively for the common good; otherwise, we will not be imitating Christ  who 

is the centre of our existence. This is a challenging reminder to us in this Week of 

Prayer for Christian Unity, for all Christians to be faithful to our baptismal vocation 

to proclaim the gospel with one voice, following Jesus without fear or reluctance. 

May we all answer yes when Jesus says, “Come, follow me.” 

Nancy Keyes,  

Ottawa, ON 

 



Financial Corner: 
  
St. Viator’s Parish  # of envelopes = 40 
Jan 15 Collection—$1252.25+231.15 (loose) = $1483.40 
Sharing God’s gifts = $2580 
Pre-Authorized payments= $897.50 
 
Corpus Christi  # of envelope = 5 & 9 
Jan 8 & 15 Collection $205.75, $415 
Sharing God’s Gifts = $60 

 

Read and Understand the Bible 
with The Bible in a year Podcast 

with Fr. Mike Schmitz! 
 

“As cradle Catholics, we hear 
Scripture at Mass and occasionally 
in self study but never like this. 
The Bible in a Year brings it all 
together.”  
-Ignacio G.  
 
Join over 1 million Catholics     
listening to this podcast! 
 

Understand Your Catholic 
Faith with The Catechism in a 

Year Podcast with Fr. Mike 
Schmitz! 

Starting January 1, 2023 
By listening to this podcast,     

Catholics will: 
- Read the entire Catechism of the 
Catholic Church in 365 days 
-Understand the essentials of the 
Catholic Faith and why they    
matter 
-Transform their relationship with 
the Church that Christ founded 

Get the FREE Reading Plan! 

Please take home your 2023  
envelopes. They take up a lot of 
space in the boardroom and we 
would like to clear them out. Even if 
you donate by  pre authorized 
chequing you likely have an             
envelope. Please check for yours. 
Thank you.  
And remember, DO NOT USE THE 
2022 ENVELOPES ANY MORE! 

If you haven’t checked out these podcasts, you really 
need to! People are calling Fr. Mike the greatest      
evangelist of the church in our times! 

The CWL will be having a 
perogy bee on Thursday,     
January 26th, and on Friday, 
January 27th.  
The 26th will be prep day, and 
the 27th will be for making 
the perogies.  
If you have the time and 
would like to help, it is much 

appreciated. Many hands make light work and it is 
great socializing time as well! 

Adult Faith Formation is Back! 
Please join us on 
Tuesday evenings at 
7:00pm beginning 
January 17th where 
we will begin      
watching Season 3 of  
The Chosen! 

Did you Know? 
We have a church library      
available to all in the boardroom 
of the church to borrow items 
at any time! It includes        
Christian stories both true and 
fiction, books on lives of the 
saints. There are Bible studies, 
sections on Popes. There are 
videos and CDs as well. Please 
make use of this great resource. 
Everything is taken out on an 
honour system, and return when        
finished.  



 
 


